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The Board of Education recognizes that concussions and head injuries are commonly 

reported injuries of children and adolescents who participate in sports and other 

recreational activities.  The Board acknowledges the risk of catastrophic injuries or 

deaths are significant when a concussion or head injury is not properly evaluated and 

managed.  

Commencing July 1, 2010, and each school year thereafter, any coach of intramural or 

interscholastic athletics employed by the District shall complete an initial training course, 

approved by the State Board of Education, regarding concussions which are a type of 

brain injury prior to commencing the coaching assignment for the season. Such training 

course shall include, but not be limited to (1) the recognition of the signs and symptoms 

of a concussion; (2) the means of obtaining proper medical treatment for a person 

suspected of having a concussion; (3) the nature and risk of concussions, including the 

danger of continuing to engage in athletic activity after sustaining a concussion; and (4) 

the proper method of allowing a student athlete who has sustained a concussion to return 

to athletic activity. 

Each school year any coach who has completed the initial training course regarding 

concussions shall annually review current and relevant information, developed or 

approved by the State Board of Education, regarding concussions prior to the start of the 

coaching assignment.  This annual review is not required in any year the coach is 

required to complete a refresher course. Beginning July 1, 2015, and each school year 

thereafter, a coach must complete an approved refresher course not later than five years 

after the initial training course in order to maintain his/her coaching permit and to coach 

in the District. 

 

Legal Reference:  Connecticut General Statutes 

PA 10-62 An Act Concerning Student Athletes and Concussions 

P.A. 14-66 An Act Concerning Youth Athletics and Concussions 

"Concussion Education Plan and Guidelines for Connecticut Schools" 

adopted by the State Board of Education, January 7, 2015. 
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